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Kentucky Lacrosse Association

Annual Meeting

October 11, 2011

Byron Miller called the meeting was called to order at 6:40 p.m. at the JCPS Gheens Academy.   

In attendance:  Wayne Coffey, Brandon Davis, Ann Fleming, Jonathan Henry, Byron Miller, Chris Niblock, John Peabody, Ryan Smith, Tim Thompson and Dean Walker.  

Guests: Matt DiLorenzo (Kentucky Stickhorses), Walter Glenn (Greenwood), Patrick Segers, Winston Shindell (Greenwood), Greg Shuck (Kentucky Elite), and Kennedy Simpson.

Absent:  Steve Auden, Russ Davenport, Loren Hincker, Jacob Knight, Bert Severns and Bill Stewart. 

Presidents Report: Byron expressed how invigorating it has been to see the development of lacrosse in Kentucky during his 8 years on the Board. Lacrosse is the fastest growing sport in the state and the KLA has realized its goal of transitioning clubs into school-centric teams. His goal of having KHSAA sanctioning high school lacrosse still appears to be 3-4 years off, but is sure the KLA will continue to pursue sanctioning; although it will bring many changes, it would still be beneficial long-term. This would allow the KLA to get back to the grass roots efforts of growth- youth & middle school, recruiting coaches and officials. Byron thanked the Board for their support and commitment.

Kentucky Stickhorses: Matt DiLorenzo gave details of the recently announced professional lacrosse team coming to Louisville and that the response from the community has been great. Pete Schroeder has been hired as the Head Coach; the season will kickoff in January with games played at Freedom Hall; tickets went on sale today and promo code KLA2012 will get a 20% rebate to the KLA; they will have school programs to have the pro athletes as role models. The draft party is October 12th at the Cardinal Hall of Fame Café and all are invited to attend.
Financial Report:  Chris reported the only expense this month was $767 for the subscription to Arbiter. The service will be expanded so girl’s coaches will have access to official’s assignments. The bank balance is $77,244 and all filing are current with US Lacrosse.
Board members: Byron made a motion to “re-elect Wayne Coffey and Jacob Knight whose terms are expiring for another 3-year term expiring in 2014; the motion was seconded by Jonathan and unanimously approved.

Byron explained that there are 5 vacancies on the Board and 5 nominations have been received. Each candidate was introduced, in person or by their nominator: Greg Beachy, Edie Fullerton, Crystal Kannapel, Patrick Segers and Kennedy Simpson. Byron asked if there were any nominations from the floor and hearing none, he made a motion “to approve the slate of five nominees for 3-year terms on the Board expiring in 2014”; the motion was seconded by Tim and unanimously approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.  
The monthly Board Meeting followed.
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